
  
 

 

 

Twin  Minist ry  (Tom &  Mi ck Chase) 

On Sunday, October 28th Union Presbyterian 

Church will be accepted into the Evangelical 

Presbyterian Church (EPC), Presbytery of the East. 

Officials of the EPC Presbyterian Church 

Commission will conduct a Service of Reception 

and Installation for  the Church and the Elders and 

Deacons. 

November 2018  
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THANK YOU 
to all who helped 

make Homecoming a 
really nice event.  

 



  
 

 



  
 

 The Session met on September 12, 2018 with all members present. Elder Ray Wallace moderated 

the meeting and Milt Whiteside offered the opening prayer.  We started with discussion about the ongoing 

PCUSA dismissal process. The settlement requires us to place our historical books under the care of The 

Presbyterian Historical Society in Philadelphia.  Marty Greenleaf reported that he has taken the books to 

The Lancaster County Historical Society and they are copying them for us for free. (If they are allowed to 

keep a copy) We discussed the ñReversion Clauseò.  We must agree that if we remove from EPC (or 

ECO) and are no longer a part of a ñReformed Presbyterian Bodyò or that we cease to exist as a church 

that the property will revert to ownership by PCUSA per the original trust clause.  We were able to get 

them to reduce this cause from the ten years they were demanding to 10 years starting at the time of our 

original contract in 2014. This means the reversion cause will be in effect until May of 2024.  We will 

also have to pay the agreed upon fee of $25,000.  We are choosing not to fight some of the undesirable 

terms of dismissal because in many recent instances that ended up in court the churches generally lost and 

sometimes had to pay millions of dollars. Paying this money will make things tight financially for a while 

but our congregation has stepped up before and carried us through. 

 Marty reported that the trustees had changed most of the lights to LEDs and our electric bills have 

nearly been halved. There are still a few old fluorescents in the cafe and they have been acting up lately. 

They requested permission to replace 5 more sets at an estimated cost of $4-500.  The trustees will supply 

all of the labor.  The ceiling leak in the narthex has been fixed and a contractor should have it repaired by 

homecoming. 

 There were no unusual bills coming due and the treasurers report was accepted. Dorothy Doherty, 

who attended Union as a youth, has donated $1000 in recognition of the years she lovingly remembers 

attending Sunday School at Union and the wonderful teachers she had. The money will be deposited in 

the Memorial Fund. 

 Arlene Hastings and Milt Whiteside will be the session members on the nominating committee and 

will find 2 members of the congregation to also serve to find 2019 nominees for the session, deacons, 

trustees, auditors and next yearôs nominating committee. Last yearôs session did not appoint a committee 

for this year.  Sarah Jane Mullins and Dan McCardell have agreed to be auditors this year. 

 EPC members Tom Milligan and Bud Davies have been appointed by EPC to serve as moderators 

at our session meetings. Marty is working on getting past ministers lined up for our homecoming. We are 

also working on updating the mailing list for homecomings. We will have communion October 7th, with 

Rev. Swinehart officiating.  Marty reported that Rev. Kurt Schenk of The New Beginnings Church of the 

Cross from Nottingham and his congregation will be leading us on October 14th.  They are a church that 

one year ago left the Methodist Church as we have just done with PCUSA but their financial settlement 

did not permit them to keep the property and they are now renting the Oakryn Grange Hall for services. 

 Ray Wallace closed the meeting with prayer. 

 

Session Happenings 
 

FINANCIAL REPORT 

Giving for September:  $12,800.   Expenses:  $6,442  

Keep in mind that a full -time minister would add about $5000 per month  

We will need to pay Donegal Presbytery  $25,000 settlement soon.  

Year to date:  Receipts: $121,441      Expenditures: $117,004  
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4 
Daylight-Saving Time Ends 

9:00 Sunday School 

9:45 Fellowship 

10:00 Worship  
ɀ   Elaine Swinehart  

Tyler McCardell 
Defibrillator & CPR 
Lessons for those 
interested, immediately 
after worship service. 

5  

 

 
NO TRUSTEES 
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6:30 Girl Scouts 
 
 
 

7 

9:00 Art Class 

 
 
 

8 
 

9 
 

10 
 

       
11 Veterans Day 

9:00 Sunday School 

9:45 Fellowship 

10:00 Worship  
ɀ   Tom Chase  

12 

 

1:00 Circle 1, 2 

7:00 Circle 3 

 

13 

 
1:30 Deacons 

 
6:30 Girl Scouts 

14 

9:00 Art Class 

 
 
7:00 Session 

15 
 

16 
 

17 
 

  7:00 Choir 
Practice 

    

18 NEWSLETTER 
        DEADLINE 
 

9:00 Sunday School 

9:45 Fellowship 

10:00 Worship  
ɀ   Elaine Swinehart  

19 
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6:30 Girl Scouts 
 
7:00 Choir 
Practice 

21 

9:00 Art Class 

 

22  

Thanksgiving Day 
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24 
 

       
25 

9:00 Sunday School 

9:45 Fellowship 

10:00 Worship  

           (Choir Sings) 
ɀ   Tom Chase  
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6:30 Girl Scouts 

28 

9:00 Art Class 
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30 
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